
Case No. 16PD052 

Legal Description: 

The NW1/4 of the NW1/4 of the NE1/4 of Section 23, T1N, R7E BHM, Rapid City, 
Pennington County, South Dakota 



Kevin & Sandra Miller 
4849 Enchanted Pines Dr. 
Rapid City, SD. 57701 
September 28, 2016 

Commnity Planning & Development Services 
City of Rapid City  
300 6th St.   
 Rapid City, SD 57701 

Final planned development to allow an oversized garage: 

We live on ten acres just off south Highway 16 below the water tower. This acreage is on 
the far north side of Enchanted Hills sub-division. We have owned this property for over 
20 years and lived here for 16 years.  

My wife and I would like to build an oversized garage for our camper, boat, tractor, and a 
car. We have been fortunate not to get much damage to vehicles in the past from hail 
storms. We have had to replace our roof on our home twice.  

Presently we have an attached garage with the square footage of 759 sq. ft. We also have 
a garden shed that is 105 sq. ft. for a total of 864 sq. ft.  

The building would be a 40x40 steel building similar to a building you would purchase 
from Cleary Building Corp.   It would not have the need for any water or sewer, only 
electricity for lighting on the inside and security for the exterior. At this point the Black 
Hills Energy box is about fifty feet away from the site. The building would only be used 
for storage of the camper, boat, tractor and a car.  

The oversized garage would be 1600 sq. ft. This would bring the total storage square 
footage for the property to 2464 sq. ft. Because the maximum square footage of storage 
allowed for a city residence is 1500 sq. ft. this is 964 sq. ft. over the limit. We request an 
exception to the maximum size storage for a residence, because we have 10 acers of land 
and enough room to accommodate the garage.  

We also request an exception to the minimum required lot size from 20 acers to 10 acers. 
Our land is heavily wooded to the point we can barely see the roof line of two neighbors. 
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 Our useable land is well below the neighborhood above us. In fact most people don’t 
know our house is located in this area. It is very secluded and private.  

The area where we would locate the building has been the parking space for the camper, 
boat and tractor for over ten years. It is approximately 50 ft. by 50 ft. with natural growth 
of trees, plants and grasses established and have been for years. A minimum amount of 
grading will be needed to accommodate the new garage, such as gravel to level the floor.  

 We finally have the means to get our property out of the elements. We have agonized for 
years of the possible hail storm that would damage the vehicles we could not get under 
cover. When we had the wet heavy snows I was always pushing the snow off the camper 
and boat. I’m 64 years young, but it gets harder and harder each year.    

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Kevin D. Miller 
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